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2024 ALABAMA PALS MEMBERSHIP FORM
Form/Application can be submitted online at alpals.org

Name ______________________________________________________________________________ 

Address ____________________________________________________________________________

City _____________________________________ State _______________ Zip __________________

Email Address ___________________________________ Phone # ___________________________

MEMBERSHIP CATEGORIES
p Sustaining Partner: $500	 p Sustaining Steward: $ 250	 p Litter Free Leader: $100
p PALS Advocate: $50	 p PALS Partner: $25

(Membership Dues are paid Annually)
Alabama PALS is a 501C3 non-profit organization.  
Your contribution to Alabama PALS is tax deductable
Please Make Checks Payable to: �
Alabama PALS, 340 North Hull Street, Montgomery, AL 36106

“Working Together for an Unlittered Alabama”

Sometimes you just have to stop, think, review, and evaluate everything just to realize how truly remarkable your successes 
are for your families, your job, and the other efforts that you choose to invest your time in on a daily basis. As I take a close look 
at what YOU have achieved and review the many successes that you have made possible for our great state, it simply amazes 
me.  Yes, Alabama PALS has and continues to be a conduit for these statewide efforts for your cities, counties, communities 
and volunteer efforts, but each of YOU through your stewardship, faithfulness, active involvement and support, continue to be 
the true and shining examples of what a “Success Story” looks like. Below are just a few of the many success stories that you 
have made possible. 

The 2024 “Don’t Drop It On Alabama” Spring Cleanup grew and was one of the largest in the history of this statewide effort. 
While we are still tallying all of the final numbers for the 2024 cleanup, I want to share just a few examples of the growth in 
2024. Mobile County participated in the statewide cleanup for the first time and totaled 126 tons of litter reported as picked 
up during the 2024 effort! The partnership between the Alabama Community College Systems, RC&D, Coca-Cola United (Title 
Sponsor for the DDIOA Spring Cleanup) and PALS resulted in over 18,000 pounds of litter being removed form ACCS campuses 
and roadways in conjunction with respective cities and communities. Success!

The 2024 Alabama Coastal Cleanup will be held on September 21, 2024. This will be the 37th Annual Alabama Coastal 
Cleanup. Thank you ADCNR/State Lands/Coastal Section for your partnership, support, and leadership during these 37 years, 
and thank you PCI for your devoted stewardship as Title Sponsor for this most successful coastal effort each year. I want to also 
thank each of the Corporate Sponsors that have made this annual effort possible. Your dedication is absolutely unmatched! Who 
would have ever thought that in 36 years 110,448 volunteers have participated, 6,939 miles of coastline have been cleaned, 
and 1,779,911 pounds of litter have been removed from our beautiful and most valuable Gulf Coast? Success! 

As the Alabama Clean Campus has evolved and grown and has become a most integral piece of your organization, the 

DIRECTOR’S NOTES: “YOUR SUCCESSES…AND SO MUCH TO SAY”
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Tony Harris 

Phillip Hinesely

Tiffany Lester 

Harry Noble 

Will Underwood

THE STAFF OF 
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Spencer Ryan 

Executive Vice President 

spencer@alpals.org

Christy Waddell 

Executive Assistant 

State Adopt-A-Mile Coordinator 

Christy@alpals.org

Jamie Mitchell 

Assistant Executive Director 

Clean Campus State Coordinator 

Jamie@alpals.org

Phone: 334-263-7737 or 

In-State Watts 800-ALA-PALS  

Fax # 334-832-9400  

WEBSITE: www.alpals.org  

340 North Hull Street

Montgomery, AL  36104

ALABAMA PALS  
MISSION STATEMENT

“Alabama Communities Working  

Together for A Cleaner and  

More Beautiful Alabama”

When Spencer Ryan left a successful career in the private sector to lead a fledgling 
nonprofit, he likely didn’t expect it to be his life’s work. 

Almost 40 years later, Spencer’s legacy at Alabama PALS is one of stewardship, 
service and gratitude. 

Millions of pounds of litter have been collected; hundreds of miles have been adopted; 
thousands of children have been inspired; and countless relationships have been cultivated.  

Spencer has shepherded Alabama PALS through organizational change and lean financial 
times. His unwavering commitment to PALS has guided every decision. When differences of 
opinion over national affiliation arose, Spencer fought to preserve PALS’ volunteer membership 
and free services. When other groups became mired in political controversies, Spencer kept 
PALS focused on its core mission. And when budget cuts threatened PALS’ very existence, 
Spencer found new sponsors and even cut his own compensation to bridge the gap. 

Through it all, Spencer never failed to express gratitude. His friendship with 
volunteers, board members, sponsors and vendors remained steadfast. He has shown 
each of us what it means to be loyal and true. 

A year ago, Spencer informed me he would be retiring following the 2024 Coastal 
Cleanup. While PALS will miss his leadership, we celebrate with him the rewards of 
retirement following a long and meaningful career. 

In keeping with the PALS motto of leaving places better than we found them, Spencer 
has prepared the organization well for this transition. He is mentoring Jamie Mitchell who 
will take the reins as executive director Oct. 1. Meanwhile, Spencer and Jamie have hired 
longtime teacher Shay Grant as Clean Campus Coordinator. 

Alabama PALS is financially strong. Its programs and partnerships are growing, and 
Jamie is casting her own vision to strengthen the organization. I’m excited about our 
future as we build on the foundation Spencer has carefully laid. 

Spencer will, no doubt, deflect any praise for PALS’ accomplishments during his 
tenure. Rather, he will credit the board, volunteers and sponsors for its growth. But 
make no mistake, Alabama PALS would not be here today without Spencer Ryan. Every 
worthwhile cause needs a leader, and even the best players need a coach.

Thank you, Spencer, for being the champion, defender and cheerleader of every Alabama 
PALS volunteer. Even more, thank you for being a faithful friend. Love you, brother!

THE CHAIRMAN’S CORNER
BY JEFF HELMS, CHAIRMAN, ALABAMA PALS 

MESSAGE FROM:
JOHN COOPER Director, Alabama Department of Transportation

STRENGTHENING OUR COMMITMENT TO A  
CLEANER ALABAMA

The summer season brings increased travel and outdoor activities, which 
unfortunately can lead to a rise in litter along our highways and public spaces. 
ALDOT recognizes the critical role that a clean, litter-free environment plays in 
ensuring the safety and enjoyment of our roads and communities. Litter not only 
detracts from Alabama’s scenic beauty but also poses hazards to drivers and wildlife. 

To address this issue, ALDOT is committed to strengthening our partnership with PALS 
and supporting initiatives that promote cleanliness and environmental stewardship. One 
of our key initiatives is the “Adopt-a-Mile” program. This program has seen remarkable 
success, thanks in large part to the passionate involvement of PALS and its volunteers.

Additionally, through PALS, ALDOT continues to invest in public education 

Continued on page 5
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PALS SUSTAINING  
CORPORATE 
SPONSORS 

The “Don’t Drop It On 

Alabama” Spring Cleanup

The Alabama Clean  

Campus Program

Adopt-A-Mile

Adopt-A-Stream

Alabama Coastal Cleanup  

Litter Education Curriculum

Annual Governor’s Awards  

Statewide Chapter Network

DIRECTOR’S NOTES
Continued from page 1  

far-fetching statewide results are just remarkable. Jamie has done such a wonderful job 
in building and growing this program and it will continue to reap dividends for Alabama 
for many years, as the children receiving this message will be our leaders of the future. 
During the past school year the Alabama Clean Campus message has been presented 
personally in approximately 50 schools, plus the schools that have benefited from the 
program being available with Zoom and YouTube. Success! 

The Alabama Adopt A Mile Program continues to grow each year and 2024 is no 
different. To think that Alabama now has 922 adopted miles of State, Federal and County 
highways adopted is mind boggling, and during the past 12-month period there have 
been 91 new applications received in the PALS office! Thank you ALDOT for your support 
and confidence. Thank you, Christy and all participants. Success!

2024 has been a busy and productive year for Alabama PALS. Thank you for allowing 
us to serve your cities, counties and communities. 

Inside this issue of the PALS Prints you will find the Nomination Forms for the 2024 
Alabama PALS Governors Awards Program, and the Nomination Forms for the Alabama 
Cleanup Campus Statewide competition. All winners will be recognized at the 2024 
luncheon on November 12th at the Renaissance Convention Center in Montgomery. We 
look forward to seeing each of you and your winners! Take this opportunity to nominate 
those that have made a difference in your respective locations. We look forward to 
honoring them in November.  More Successes!

Now for the part that will be hardest for me to write……
Last July, I informed the Executive Committee of Alabama PALS that I would be 

retiring as Executive Director of Alabama PALS on October 1, 2024. The entire board 
was informed at the board meeting in November prior to the 2023 Governors Awards 
luncheon. This has given us the opportunity to effectively plan and build for the future 
for PALS, and I know that PALS will continue to grow and be an even more effective 
organization in the future.  There is a very strong foundation that has been built. Each of 
you have played such a valuable role that will not only see PALS into the future but will 
continue to grow this wonderful organization in ways that will make me proud. PALS is in 
wonderful hands.

Alabama PALS has been my “home” for almost 38 years, and there has not been a 
day that has passed that I have not loved serving, planning for, representing, and leading 
this wonderful organization on behalf of the Volunteers, Board, Staff, Corporate Sponsors 
and Partners. I have been the one that has been blessed! No leader of any business, 
organization or any other group has received more support, love, friendship and loyalty 
than I have had for 38 years. There will never be adequate words to express my deepest 
appreciation for the opportunity to play a small role in watching YOUR organization grow 
and make a difference for the state that we all love. It has been a true honor and privilege 
and I trust that I will have opportunities to thank you personally in the future. Thank you, 
and I love each one of you that has allowed us to invest in each other’s lives. It has been 
ONE HECK of a Ride.
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ALDOT REGIONAL  
ENGINEERS AND  
AREA OFFICES
CURTIS W. VINCENT 

North Regional Engineer
256-505-4956

DEJARVIS LEONARD 

East Central  
Regional Engineer 

205-327-4963
STEVEN GRABEN 

SE Regional Engineer 
334-353-6851

MATTHEW J. ERICKSEN 

SW Regional Engineer 
251-470-8204
WALLACE C.  

MCADORY, III, P.E. 

West Central  
Regional Engineer 

205-562-3100

C L E A N  C A M P U S

MESSAGE FROM:
JAMIE MITCHELL – Clean Campus State Coordinator

As we think about heading back to school, I normally begin this segment by 
wondering where the summer went.  This time, however, I’m going to start by saying, 
“Where have the past 10 years gone?”  It is hard to believe that it has been 10 
years since I visited my first school as Clean Campus Coordinator.  While I have very 
happily been in this role for the past 10 years and will miss all my teacher friends, 
I am thrilled to be sticking around with PALS filling the very enormous shoes of Mr. 
Spencer Ryan as the new Executive Director.  It has been my greatest honor to work 
under Spencer for the past 10 years, and I am praying that I can continue to carry 
the torch that he so skillfully carried for the past 37 years!  

It is with tremendous joy that I can announce the new Clean Campus Coordinator, 
Mrs. Shay Grant!  Shay comes to us with 33 years of teaching experience and lots 
of fun ideas for the future of the program!  If you would like to schedule a program 
with Shay, you may email her at shay@alpals.org or call (334) 263-7737 to get that 
set up.  Our Clean Campus Program will continue to grow and thrive under Shay’s 

Continued on page 9

CLEAN CAMPUS PROGRAM PARTICIPATION FORM

Either fill out form and mail to Alabama PALS Attn: Jamie Mitchell 

340 N. Hull Street, Montgomery, AL 36104 or apply online at www.alpals.org

Current Member?  ____ Y or ____ N         Circle One:   City School       County School      Private School

City: ______________________________________ County: __________________________   

Participating School: ___________________________________________________________     

Address: ______________________________________________+_____________________ 

Contact Person:____________________________ Phone Number: ______________________  

Email for Contact Person:_____________________________________

Our school has reviewed the requirements for the Alabama PALS Clean Campus Program and is therefore 

applying to be  a participating school in this statewide program.  

Signed: _________________________________________________________ (Contact Person) 

Date:___________________    Phone: ______________________________

PRINCIPAL PERMISSION

I,___________________________ (Principal), give consent for __________________________

school to participate in the Alabama PALS Clean Campus Program for the 2023-2024 school year.  

Signed:_______________________________________ (Principal)  Date:__________________
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MESSAGE FROM:
CHRISTY WADDELL   
State Adopt-A-Mile Coordinator

The Adopt-A-Mile and Adopt-A-
Stream programs have made significant 
strides this year, with over 50 applications 
already received. We are deeply grateful 
to our dedicated volunteers who 
generously give their time and energy 
to enhance the beauty of Alabama. With 
your support, we can achieve even more 
impactful results. Let’s encourage your 
neighbors, family, and local groups to 
join us in the effort to combat litter and 
preserve the charm of our beautiful state.

We take great pleasure in 
showcasing the exceptional efforts of 
our participants, and what better way to 
do so than by sharing your journey with 
us! If you have adopted a mile or stream, 
please share your photos and stories 
with us. We would be honored to feature 
your organization on our Facebook page.

We extend our heartfelt gratitude 
to everyone who has contributed 
to the success of these programs. 
Your dedication serves as inspiration 
for us all to work towards a cleaner, 
healthier, and more sustainable world.

A D O P T - A - M I L E

Adopt-A-Mile Program
Application for  

Highway Adoption - State/Federal

County Adopt-A-Mile Program
Application for County Road Adoption

County ________________________________________

Applicant (Participating Organization) __________________

____________________________________________

Mailing Address: ________________________________

____________________________________________

Telephone Number: ______________________________

Email Address: _________________________________

Road section(s) you propose to adopt:  

(minimum of one mile)

County Road Number _____________________________

Milepost Number_________ to Milepost Number_________

County Road Number ____________________________

Milepost Number_________ to Milepost Number_________

___________________________________________
Authorized Signature of Applicant

Recommended Approval:

___________________________________________
	 County Engineer

____________________________________________
	 Chairman, County Commission

Approved:__________________________________
District Engineer, Alabama Dept. of Transportation

Interested in “adopting” 
Fill out application form and mail to:

Alabama PALS
340 North Hull Street, Montgomery, AL  36104

Form/Application can be submitted  
online at alpals.org

City __________________________________________

County ________________________________________

Applicant (Participating Organization) __________________

___________________________________________

Mailing Address: _________________________________

___________________________________________

Telephone Number: ______________________________

Email Address: _________________________________

Highway section(s) you propose to adopt: 

(minimum of one mile)

State or U.S. Highway Number______________________

Milepost Number________ to Milepost Number________

State or U.S. Highway Number_______________________

Milepost Number________ to Milepost Number________

___________________________________________
Authorized Signature of Applicant

Recommended for Approval:

Approved:__________________________________
District Engineer, Alabama Dept. of Transportation

Interested in “adopting” 
Fill out application form and mail to:

Alabama PALS
340 North Hull Street, Montgomery, AL  36104

Form/Application can be submitted  
online at alpals.org

ALABAMA ADOPT-A-MILE PARTICIPATION FORM
Please Complete and Return to The PALS Office
340 North Hull Street  /  Montgomery, AL  36104

Name of Participating Group _______________________________________________________

Name of Group or Individual on Sign __________________________________________________

City _______________________________   County __________________________________

Contact Person _____________________________________  Phone ____________________

Address _________________________________________________  Zip _______________

Email Address of Contact Person ___________________________________________________

State Highway Number ______ Federal Highway # ______ County Highway or Road # ____________

Location of Sign: Mile Marker# ___________ to Mile Marker # ___________

____  Currently Participating       

____  Not Participating at This time and want sign taken down

____  Participating But Sign Needs Replacing or Repaired

MESSAGE FROM:
JOHN COOPER Director, 
Alabama Dept. of Transportation 
Continued from page 2

campaigns to raise awareness about 
the negative impacts of littering. By 
working together, we can change 
behaviors and foster a culture of pride 
and responsibility among Alabamians 
and those traveling through the state 
on summer vacation. 

As we move forward, I encourage 
everyone to participate in local cleanup 
events and spread the word about the 
importance of keeping Alabama beautiful. 
Together we can make a significant 
difference. ALDOT is proud to stand 
alongside PALS in the fight against litter.
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ALABAMA PALS CLEAN CAMPUS

C L E A N  C A M P U S

Spring 2024    17

Spring is my favorite time of year!  Fresh blooms 
and the promise of warmer weather make my heart 
happy.  At PALS, spring means it is time for our “Don’t 
Drop it on Alabama” Spring Cleanup, Earth Day events, 
and contest due dates for our poster and recycled art 
contests.  These annual events serve as a reminder of 
what we should be doing all year … looking for ways to 
keep Alabama cleaner and more beautiful every day! 

One way that we work toward keeping Alabama 
more beautiful all year long is by educating students 
about litter through the Clean Campus Program.  We 
normally visit around 50 schools each year to spread 
the anti-litter message and encourage schools to take 
action against litter.  Two schools I met with recently 
were Southside High School in Etowah County and 
Hanceville Elementary School in Cullman County.

At Southside High School, I spoke with three differ-
ent environmental science classes in 10th-12th grades.  
These students did not just hear the message, they put 
their ideas into action by conducting a local cleanup (as 

pictured).  PALS provided the bags for this cleanup, and 
we are happy to supply bags to your local schools for 
any cleanups they would like to conduct.

At Hanceville Elementary School, I visited with a 
group of 120 first graders and encouraged them to 
start early making good habits when it comes to litter.  
They learned why litter is “bad,” and how they can make 
a difference even at a very young age.  They were also 
the recipients of newly printed PALS anti-litter coloring 
books!  

As I mentioned earlier, our Poster and Recycled 
Art Contests are due April 19th.  The Poster Contest 
theme this year is “From the Hills to the Shore, No More 
Litter in 2024!”  All contest information may be found 
in our newsletter online at www.alpals.org.  If a school 
near you would like to schedule a visit or has any other 
questions, I may be reached at (334) 263-7737 or 
jamie@alpals.org.  Alabama PALS programs are free to 
schools thanks to our state partnerships and corporate 
sponsors. 

PALS

BY  JA M I E  M I T C H E L L

EDUCATING STUDENTS THROUGH
CLEAN CAMPUS PROGRAM
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By Jamie Mitchell

C L E A N  C A M P U S

16    Cooperative Farming News

The heat of the summer is upon us, but we at 
PALS are still remembering all the successes of the 
“Don’t Drop it on Alabama” Spring Cleanup.  For the 
past several years, we have partnered with Alabama 
Community College System to incorporate the Spring 
Cleanup at many campuses.  Our partnership with Co-
ca-Cola UNITED as the title sponsor, as well as newly 
added partner, Alabama 
Association of RC&D Coun-
cils, proved to be a winning 
combination to up partic-
ipation to every campus 
within the system this year!  

We received reports of 
thousands of pounds of 
litter being removed from 
all over our state by the 
faithful student volunteers 
who came out to clean up.  
Mr. David Walters, State 
Director of Special Projects 
with ACCS, noted that the 
colleges have always taken pride in cleaning up their 
communities, but this year they have reinvigorated 
their efforts to produce phenomenal results.  The 
pictures speak for themselves!  We are so grateful for 

this partnership and the wonderful work done by the 
students of the Alabama Community College System.

Coming up on September 21st will be our 37th 
Annual Alabama Coastal Cleanup event.  If you’d like 
to join us this year, check out www.alabamacoastal-
cleanup.com for more information!  In the meantime, 
as you enjoy the rest of your summer and maybe take 

a trip to the beach or lake, 
please remember to keep 
all loose items contained on 
your boat and remove all be-
longings from the beach.

PALS is so thankful for 
our network of volunteers, 
sponsors, and members 
that continue to make our 
organization stronger each 
year!  If you are interested in 
any PALS programs, please 
visit www.alpals.org.  And if 
a school near you would like 
to schedule a visit or has any 

other questions, I may be reached at (334) 263-7737 
or jamie@alpals.org.  Alabama PALS programs are 
free to schools and individuals thanks to our state 
partnerships and corporate sponsors. 

PALS

BY  JA M I E  M I T C H E L L

EDUCATING STUDENTS THROUGH
CLEAN CAMPUS PROGRAM
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ALABAMA PALS/ALFA/AFC/COCA-COLA 
CLEAN CAMPUS PROGRAM 

STATEWIDE COMPETITION
2023-2024 AWARDS NOMINATION FORM

NOTE: Scrapbooks are Encouraged

Name of Participating School ______________________________________________________________________________________

Address of School _______________________________________________________________ County _________________________  

Telephone (____)____-________ Contact Person ____________________________ Email Address for Contact: __________________________

Did Clean Campus Committee meet at least once each month to evaluate the progress of the program? _____________

How many campus clean-up events did school have? _____________

Did school participate in monthly campus litter pick up? _____________

Did school hold campus cleanup in April to coincide with Alabama PALS Annual Spring Cleanup? _____________

Does school participate in some form of environmental education program? _____________

Does school participate in an ongoing recycling program? _____________

First Place School – $ 1,000.00  •  Second Place School – $750.00  •  Third Place School – $500.00
Nominate Your School Today!!!!!!     

When answering the following questions, please attach additional sheets if necessary.  Also, please attach any documentation (photos, etc.).

What was the single most important reason that your school made the decision to enroll in the Clean Campus Program? ________________
___________________________________________________________________________________________________________________
___________________________________________________________________________________________________________________
___________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

What goals did you set for your school to achieve in the Clean Campus Program?______________________________________________
___________________________________________________________________________________________________________________
___________________________________________________________________________________________________________________
___________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

List all events held to promote the Clean Campus Program, include the date of each one.________________________________________
___________________________________________________________________________________________________________________
__________________________________________________________________________________________________________________
____________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

How has participation in the Clean Campus Program influenced the student body and/or faculty? __________________________________
___________________________________________________________________________________________________________________
___________________________________________________________________________________________________________________
___________________________________________________________________________________________________________________
What influence, if any, do you think that the school has had on the surrounding community since becoming a member of the Clean Campus 
Program. ____________________________________________________________________________________________________
_______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________
______________________________________________________________________________________________________________

___________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

Please give a brief (no more than 2 page) narrative explaining why your school should be selected to receive one of the scholarships.

All Nomination Forms and Attachments Are Due In The PALS Office by October 9, 2024!

ALABAMA PALS CLEAN CAMPUS

C L E A N  C A M P U S
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SPR ING CLEAN-UP 2024

leadership!
The Clean Campus Scrapbook Contest 

information can be found in this newsletter 
with applications due back in our office 
on October 9th.  Please include pictures 
of cleanups, any campus beautification 
projects, recycling successes, or anything 
else that made your campus shine last 
school year.  Remember, 1st prize is 
$1,000, 2nd is $750 and 3rd is $500 for 
your school, so it is well worth the effort!

Please also enroll or renew your 
membership in the Clean Campus Program 
for the 2024-2025 school year.  The 
program is completely free to all Alabama 
schools thanks to ALFA, the Alabama 
Farmer’s Cooperative and Coca-Cola.  More 
information may also be found at www.
alpals.org or you can always give us a call!

There is so much momentum from last 
year headed into this school year!  We 
are so excited to have returning and new 
schools be a part of our program.  And, 
once again, we are just thrilled to have 
Shay joining our team!

MESSAGE FROM:
JAMIE MITCHELL –  
Clean Campus State Coordinator 
Continued from page 4  

DON’T DROP IT ON ALABAMA: 
COMMUNITY COLLEGES TAKE 
LEAD IN LITTER PICKUPS

In a significant stride toward a cleaner and greener state, the annual Alabama 
PALS “Don’t Drop It On Alabama” Statewide Spring Cleanup reached record 
achievements this year.

The initiative, known for rallying community members across Alabama to combat 
litter and promote recycling, led to greater participation from Alabama’s community 
and technical colleges. This is thanks to Coca-Cola Bottling Company UNITED, Paths 
for Success, and a new partnership with the Alabama Association of Resource 
Conservation and Development (RC&D) Councils.

The Alabama Community College System collected more than 18,377 pounds 
(nine tons) of trash, debris, and recyclables in 2024. This represents a 67% increase 
from the previous year’s total of 11,000 pounds (5.5 tons).

As you will see here in the photos within The PALS Prints, the success of 
this year’s ACCS cleanups were due to the hard work of hundreds of dedicated 
volunteers, countless hours of planning, and every special partnership along the way.
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SPR ING CLEAN-UP 2024

AAM BAKER’S BLESSING

ADEM 
CLEANUP
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SPR ING CLEAN-UP 2024

AUBURN EARTH DAY

AUTAUGA COUNTY PALS
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SPR ING CLEAN-UP 2024

BISHOP STATE CC

ALPHA KAPPA ALPHA
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SPR ING CLEAN-UP 2024

CALHOUN CC

CITY OF CORDOVA
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SPR ING CLEAN-UP 2024

COASTAL ALABAMA CC

COVINGTON COUNTY
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SPR ING CLEAN-UP 2024

CRENSHAW COUNTY
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SPR ING CLEAN-UP 2024

ELMORE COUNTY

ENTERPRISE STATE

FOREST AVE. 
ACADEMIC 
MAGNET 
SCHOOL 
CLEANUP
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SPR ING CLEAN-UP 2024

GADSDEN STATE CC

HOOVER BEAUTIFICATION BOARD
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SPR ING CLEAN-UP 2024

JACKSON COUNTY

LAMAR COUNTY
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SPR ING CLEAN-UP 2024

JEFFERSON COUNTY

LBW CC
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SPR ING CLEAN-UP 2024

LEE COUNTY

LAKE MARTIN RESOURCE ASSN.

MILLBROOK 
CITY 
CLEANUP
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SPR ING CLEAN-UP 2024

MARSHALL COUNTY

MOBILE COUNTY

MONTGOMERY COUNTY
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SPR ING CLEAN-UP 2024

PCI

SNEAD STATE CC

S P R I N G  C L E A N U P
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SPR ING CLEAN-UP 2024

SOUTHERN UNION CC

WALLACE DOTHAN CC

S P R I N G  C L E A N U P
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SPR ING CLEAN-UP 2024

WIAT CBS42

S P R I N G  C L E A N U P

ADOPT-A-STREAM APPLICATION FORM
Name of Participating Group________________________________________________________________________

Address:_________________________________________________________________________________________

City:___________________________________________________ State:______________ Zip:_________________

Phone Number:________________________ Email: ____________________________________________________

Contact Person: __________________________________________________________________________________

Location of Proposed Stream Crossing:______________________________________________________________

____________________________________________________________County:________________________

Location for Adopt-A-Stream Signs (Hwy #’s, Mile Markers, etc.)________________________________________

______________________________________________________________________________________________

Send Applications to Alabama PALS, 340 N. Hull Street, Montgomery, AL  36104
Application can be submitted online at alpals.org
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THE 2024 GOVERNOR’S AWARDS PROGRAM
Tuesday, November 12, 2024 • 12 Noon

Renaissance Hotel, Montgomery, Alabama
Make Plans Now to Join Us On This Special PALS Day! 

Bring Your Chapter Leaders, Volunteers and Others That  
Share A Vision Of A Cleaner and More Beautiful Alabama.

We Look Forward to Having You And Your  
Guests Join Us For This Special Awards Day.

2024 GOVERNORS AWARDS PROGRAM GUIDELINES 
1. �Competition is open to ALL Alabama City and Counties

2.� �Nominations for outstanding anti-litter projects by individuals, organizations, businesses, civic groups, 
PALS Chapters and Affiliates, schools, etc. will be accepted in following categories.

Vulcan Volunteer of the Year  •  County  •  City  •  Special  •  Media
Coca Cola “Don’t Drop It On Alabama” Award  •  Education  •  Judicial

Law Enforcement  •  Business and Industry  •  Adopt A Mile  •  Adopt A Stream  
Don Hines Memorial Award  •  Jean McRady Service Award  •  Coastal Cleanup Award

3. �Nominations should include name of nominee, name of person nominating, description and classification 
of nominee, location of nominee’s anti litter activity, size of area affected, number of individuals involved, 
length of time of project, and a narrative of work accomplishments.

4. �Final judging for the statewide awards will be determined only from nominations forwarded to the PALS 
Office.

5. �Nominations MUST be submitted to the PALS office at 340 North Hull St., Montgomery, AL  36104 by 
October 9, 2024. 

6. �Statewide winners will be recognized with a handsome plaque to be presented at the PALS Governors 
Awards Program on November 12, 2024.

 We wish you and your Groups the Best and  
Look Forward to Recognizing Each of Your Winners!!!!!

2024 ALABAMA PALS AWARDS

G O V E R N O R S  A W A R D S
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Nominees Name _____________________________________ Address ______________________________________________

Telephone Number ____________________________________ Email ________________________________________________

Nominators Name ______________________________________ Address ______________________________________________

Telephone Number ____________________________________ Email ________________________________________________

Category _______________________________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

Description, Classification, or Type of Nominee (Private Citizen, Volunteer, Chapter Chairman, Government Agency, School, Church, etc.) 

Location of Activity_______________________________________________________  Size of Area Affected _______________________  

Number of People Involved______________________ How Long Has Project or Activity Been Going On?______________________________

Narrative for Award________________________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

___________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

2024 ALABAMA PALS GOVERNOR’S AWARDS  
NOMINATION FORM

(Scrapbooks, Articles and Pictures are Encouraged)

G O V E R N O R S  A W A R D S

2024 ALABAMA PALS AWARDS
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2024 Dates to Remember
July 
Coastal Cleanup Sponsorships Due 
All Supplies and Materials for Coastal Cleanup 
Ordered

July 24 
Alabama PALS Board of Directors Meeting/
PALS Office

August 
All Coastal Cleanup Planning Finalized 

September 
All Coastal Cleanup Supplies in House 
All Coastal Cleanup Supplies to 5 Rivers 
Coastal Cleanup Distribution Days (5 Rivers) 
Dates TBD 
Coastal Cleanup Zone Captain/Sponsors/Staff 
Celebration Dates TBD

September 21 
2024 Alabama Coastal Cleanup

October 9 
All Alabama PALS and Clean Campus 
Nomination Forms Due in PALS Office

October  
Judging of Governors Awards and Clean 
Campus Nominations

November 12 
9:30 am (Tuesday) Alabama PALS Board of 
Directors Meeting 
Noon 2024 Alabama PALS Governors Awards 
Luncheon 
(All at The Renaissance Hotel and Convention 
Center/ Montgomery)

A L ABA M A PA LS COASTA L CLEA NUP

C O A S T A L  C L E A N U P

T Shirt Back

T Shirt Front

Get the Trash Out of the Splash

37th    ANNUAL

Saturday, September 21, 2024   |   8:00 a.m.–12:00 p.m.
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Alabama PALS Newsletter
People Against A Littered State

340 North Hull St.
Montgomery AL  36104

“Working Together for an Unlittered Alabama”

THE POARCH BAND OF CREEK INDIANS
Ike’s Beach Service  •  Bebo’s Express  •  Perdido Beach Resort
Alabama Power Company  •  City of Orange Beach  •  LuLu’s Homeport 

City of Gulf Shores  •  Riviera Utilities  •  Flora-Bama  •  Evonik  •  Rock n’ Roll Offs 
Coastal Conservation Association-Alabama  •  Compass Media  •  Coast 360  •  ALDOT 
ALFA  •  Coca-Cola UNITED  •  Vulcan Materials Company  •  Honda Mfg. of Alabama 

Alabama Farmers’ Cooperative  •  Association of County Commissions of Alabama 
Kommerling USA

2023 ALABAMA
COASTAL CLEANUP  

SPONSORS AND PARTNERS

Thank You 
To Our Valued Sponsors and Partners! 


